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The Hague, November 22nd, 2013 
 
 
 
 
The Board of Directors of Repsol International Finance, B.V. (the “Company”) has approved to 
relocate the registered office and principal place of business of the Company from Koningskade 30, 
2596 AA The Hague, The Netherlands to Koninginnegracht 19, 2514 AB The Hague, The Netherlands, 
with effect as of today (the “Effective Date”).  
 
Bondholders of Medium Term Notes issued by the Company under the Guaranteed Euro Medium 
Term Note Programme (the “Programme”) are hereby advised that, since the Effective Date, copies 
of the Base Prospectus (and the relevant Supplements), Offering Circulars and Final Terms related to 
all the outstanding bonds issued under the Programme and admitted to trading on the Luxembourg 
Stock Exchange may be obtained during normal business hours at the new registered office of the 
Company. 
 
 


